2015 Dry Grad Committee Meeting

Wednesday, October 30, 2014, 7:00 pm

SDSS Library

1.
Introductions

· Co-chairs, Yvonne Patterson and Jo-Ann Kwantes, introduced themselves and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Round the room introductions took place noting names and involvement with Dry Grad Committee.

2.
Budget/Fundraising

· There is $6,000 left in budget from previous year.  This will be carried forward and is typically used for any deposits required for this year.  There is one outstanding cheque to be cashed in the amount of $10.00.  Cost of last year’s event was $40,000.  Budget was $36,000 - $20,000 from tickets and $16,000 from fundraising with additional corporate donations and funds from Liquor Store.

· Budget to be determined, cost of ticket for event and fundraising versus no fundraising.  Discussion took place around fundraising or writing a full or partial cheque to cover costs.  Last year’s fundraisers and their potential were discussed.

· It was decided that we would do limited fundraising this year to offset the cost of the event.  Fundraisers will include poinsettia sales, hanging baskets with bedding plants, Thrifty’s smile cards, SDSS Dry Grad account at the recycle depot, and the Liquor Store.

Action:  Karen Gillespie to do Liquor Store application.

Action:  Molly Shipowich and Annie Wright to co-chair fundraising committee.

· A possible Comedy Night or like event may be determined later.

· Paperwork for the poinsettia fundraiser has been organized with orders due November 18th and plant pick-up November 27th.

Action:  Volunteers required to hand out plants on the 27th from 2:00-8:00 pm at the school.

3.
Buses

· Schedule for the event was discussed.  Like last year, students have the option of getting to the dinner/dance on their own but must return to dry grad on the buses.  If they are not on the buses they are not permitted to enter dry grad.  Buses will be arranged as last year.

Action:  Mike Starko

4.
Security

· We will use a professional security company.  With the earlier date of the event they should be hired soon.  Five guards were used last year.

Action:  Susanne Coburn

5.
Theme/Facility

· Discussion around the need for a facilitator to meet with Grade 11 parents to review expectations and activities for the grad walk (carpet, tents, rope) and dry grad (volunteers for the night).  A meeting should take place with them in February.

Action:  Linda Hill agreed to be facilitator and arrange meeting.

· Jo-Ann provided background on the South Delta Recreation Centre.  We have access to Halls A, B and C, the kitchen and the curling rink.  With the date change to June 5th it means the lacrosse box will be up and we will have to work a theme around it.  Set-up can begin Thursday, June 4th at 7:00am, with everything cleaned-up by 9:00am Saturday, June 6th.  We are unable to access the Halls until noon on Thursday.

· Event theme was discussed.  Past themes included Hollywood, beach, Dr. Seuss, a cruise, and pirates.  Theme should be kept as a surprise for the kids.  Themes being considered for this year are the beach, under the sea, hoedown.  More theme ideas can be emailed to Yvonne and Jo-Ann.  Keep ideas obvious/relatable to the kids and specific/simple in consideration of the time we have for set-up and takedown.

Action:  All to email ideas to Yvonne and Jo-Ann for a decision at next meeting.

· The art rooms at SDSS are full of decorations that can be modified to suit our theme.  Will need to inventory.

Action:  Carmel Millington & Sue Bramah to arrange.

· Duration of the event was discussed.  Some felt 5:00am was a bit long with many kids waiting to leave.  Kids only allowed leaving early if parents pick them up and allowed to leave at 5:00am on their own.  Ending the event at 4:00 or 4:30 will be discussed further.

Action:  Discussion to continue.

6.
Entertainment

· Would like to see the activities set-up closer together and reduce the size of the casino.  The Shriners run the casino.  Monopoly money is used and gets turned in for candy and prizes.

· In the past Vibe provided a dance floor and light show at a cost of approximately $8,000.  Beyond Sound provided music etc. for the dinner/dance.  Beyond Sound very interested in taking on both events and would like to submit a quote.  May get a better deal.

Action:  Laureen Hooker and committee to meet with Jordan from Beyond Sound, and investigate activities.

7.
Prizes

· Suggested budget of about $18,000 would include car with three months insurance, cash, iPads, group experiences like river rafting, movies, dinners, bowling, paddle boarding, zip lining etc; less big prizes and more smaller for more opportunity to win throughout the evening.

· Car giveaway last year was valued at $6,000.  It’s a tradition at SDSS and incentive for the kids to stay through the event.  Discussion took place around substituting the car giveaway for a number of cash prizes for more opportunity to win, i.e. three prizes of $3,000, $2,000, $1,000.  It was suggested that everyone feel it out and ask their kids which they would rather have a chance at winning.

Action:  Everyone to forward car or cash input to Jo-Ann.

8.
Registration

· Lisa Hospes asked for feedback from last year and ideas for this year to be emailed to her at goozienko@hotmail.com.


Action:  All

9.
Close of Meeting

· Committee heads to meet with their committees to discuss plans and budgets to bring to next meeting.


Action:  All

Meeting adjourned.

Next meeting – Wednesday, November 12, 2014
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